1. Meeting was called to order at 6:03PM. Board Members present: (Scott, Ray, Jerry, Greg). Fire Department Members present: (Chief Ed Leipply.

2. Scott Led the Pledge of Allegiance and Invocation.

3. No citizens comments were made.

4. Chief Ed Leipply recognized Firefighter Hunter Cockrum for becoming TCFP certified. The department has one member waiting to test for TCFP, and one will be starting school soon.

a. Scott presented a quote for the hood in the kitchen to the board members to review.

b. There was a issue with a water meter at the new station. Ray originally requested a 1’’ water line to the station; the city ran a 2” instead. After speaking with the City, the city installed a 2’’ water meter and chose to waive the $700 fee.
c. At this time AT&T has not removed the pedestals on the north end of the lot. If it is not removed by the time the building is complete, the FD will have to access the alley way via the south end.

d. The Concrete and the garage doors should be complete by the end of next week.

e. The security cage on the west side of the building is spec’ed to be on the north-west overhead door. Due to the structure of the building, it is now going to be located on the south west door.

f. Firetech will start with their part of installing the fire sprinkler pipes in the office/living quarters after the HVAC crew has finished running duct work.
g. We had a $1.3 million dollar estimated costs at the start of the project, we are now looking to be in the range of 1.4 to 1.5 million. We are 60% paid at about $666,000. We have about used about 1/3 of our line of credit. We’ve received about $200,000 in tax payments at this time.

h. We are looking to move in about mid-march, first of April at this time.

5. Audit is complete and was available to board members to review at tonight’s meeting. Kristi advised Jerry she would get a copy to the county judge. Greg made the first motion to approve the audit, Ray made the second. All in favor.

6. Jerry presented the board with the monthly financial status. There is currently $285,489.68 in the operating account, $585,988.40 in the asset allocation account, and $222,414.48 in the emergency fund.

7. Chief Leipply advised that all equipment is up running. The engine has come a long ways over the last couple years with invoices totaling over $50,000 in repairs. Brush-1 will need to be replaced in the future. The skid unit can be used and we will only need a cab & chassis. Chief Leipply presented the calls report to the board reporting 46 calls. Chief Leipply presented a new spreadsheet that shows the annual budget with expenditures as well as the updated the P&L report.
8. A motion from Scott and seconded by Jerry approved the minutes from the last meeting with all members in favor.

9. There was no discussion of future agenda items.

10. Meeting was adjourned at 6:37PM.

